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Supported By Rye Bay Steering Group 

Advertise  
Your Company Or Product 

 Next Month 
 

Reasonable Rates 
 

Phone Marcus on 07890 385332 

Or E-Mail at:  marcus.whittaker@ic24.net 

Or Send To: 17 Tram Road, Rye Harbour, E.Sussex 

 

All Classified Adverts will be FREE 

Don’t Forget To Visit  

RYE HARBOUR’S 

Very Own Web Site At 

http://www.ryeharbour.org  
Featuring The Rye Harbour Newsletter 
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Rye HARBOUR NEWSLETTER 

30th November 2001 Issue 3 

Welcome!  
Yes it's that time again, the third issue of 

your local newsletter. You will notice 

that this is the Christmas edition, so let 

me wish you all a very special Christmas 

and I hope the children have a great time 

with their new toys.  

The next issue will be published on the 

Mon. 31st December, the copy date will 

be Fri. 21st December when we shall be 

looking forward to celebrating the New 

Year.  

Hopefully you will find the quality of the 

November issue, far superior to previous 

issue's, this is due to the fact that, with 

the help of advertising, your local    

newsletter has now become                  

self-sufficient, something that wasn't        

expected for another five months. This 

also means that we print, fold, staple and 

proof read the newsletter ourselves.  

We being , my wife, Karen, Julie 

Cleary and of course myself.  

At this opportunity let me thank all 

the contributors who made this 

newsletter possible once again and I 

hope, I will continue to get your  

support. I did receive an anonymous 

letter this month, it is not our policy 

to print any article which is       

anonymous, however if you wish not 

to be named then that is acceptable, 

just state so on your correspondence,  

 

 

 

 

thank you.  

We have a number of new residence with 

us this Christmas and I'm sure you'll join 

me in offering them a warm welcome to 

our community.  

We have added an extra eight pages this 

month, which I hope will be sufficient for 

at least another couple of months, I hope 

you enjoy the newsletter and have a very 

Happy Christmas.  

Special   

Features 

• Local Events & 

Meetings 

• General    

• Comments &     

Letters 

• Youth Page  

• Church News 

• Mary Stanford 

• Family News 

• Jumble Sale 

• Tide Timetable 

• Local Bus Times 

Young People Up To The 

Age Of 16 
Please read all of page 9 

Rye Harbour Newsletter  
Compiled By & For The Residents    

Editor’s Comments 
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Fund Raising—Jumble Sale 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 

24/11/01  

It was really good to see so 

much support for the first 

event which has been held 

to raise money for the 

Golden Jubilee.  

The event raised a       

magnificent sum of 

£294.80.  

38 Children have          

registered for their free 

Mug and Crown (coin) so 

far. Where are the rest?  

It was good to see that 57 

people have signed the 

petition to save the Mobile 

Library, but more         

signatures are needed - 

let's not lose this valuable 

service.  

The petition and register 

are held at 17 Tram Road, 

so pop down there and do 

your bit.  

The Village Hall         

Management Committee 

would like to thank all 

those who donated to and 

or attended this event.  

And finally - don't forget 

that persons 16 years old 

or younger on 3rd June 

2002 should register to 

guarantee a free Mug and 

Crown (coin).  

Steve Tollett  

on behalf of Rye Harbour 

Village Hall  Management  

 

Rye Harbour Youth Action Group 
The committee met on 19"' Nov and we 

paid a visit to Camber After School Club. 

It was a very good visit and the children 

that came with us had some good fun. 

Adrian Gaylon was there from Rother 

District Council doing sports activities 

with the children, we hope he can come 

and pay us a visit at our youth club, when 

we get started.                                       

We are almost ready to apply for funding 

and have now completed the  

application forms, with kind co-operation 

of the   village hall committee, we will 

hopefully have storage for all the  

equipment that we hope to get, the  

committee would like to thank  

Mr George Caister, for the kind donation 

of a P.C, this will be a great success with 

all the children 1 am sure.  

I will keep you all posted with any more 

news.  

Pam Carroll RHYAG. 

JUMBLE SALE 

SATURDAY 1st DECEMBER 2001  

12.00 Midday—2.00pm  

In Aid Of The Children's Christmas Party  

Bric-Brac - Books -Toys - Raffle -Refreshments  

Helpers Required  

Please See Youth Page  

Contact Julie on 229804 Or Pam on 227090 
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Most of the agenda at the meeting on the 12th 

November, concerned the other three Wards  

of the Parish, there were however two or  

three items from Rye Harbour.  

"HOORAY!" the sign Tram Road is to be    

renewed by Rother at any time now, after 

around six months waiting and several follow 

up letters.  

Concern has been expressed that the Car Park 

litter bins are too small for the present  

weekly emptying, they are often overflowing. 

Rother promises to monitor things.  
 

Two letters were received from residents of 

Lucas Shadwell Way, expressing concern at a 

possible Skate Board Ramp, on the adjoining 

open space. The Parish Council, as owners of 

the field, wishes to emphasise that no  

approach has been made to them. If and when 

an approach is made to install a Ramp, local     

adjoining residents will be consulted for their 

opinions. This would also include Rothers  

Planning Officers and Committee, and Rye  

Harbour Nature Reserve.  

Meantime, the Council hopes that the work  

will start soon on the overall long-term plan  

for the site, as reported in Octobers  

Newsletter.  

Finally, the Councils Financial estimates will  

be considered on Monday 26 November,  

this will cover the period 2002-2003.  
 

Please remember to take your empty bottles  

to the bottle banks in the car park, there are 

bound to be lots at this time of year and sales 

of recycled glass help towards community 

charges. 

 

DON’T FORGET EVERY MONTH 

FREE CLASIFIED 
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Rye Harbour Nature Reserve Report 

   Now that the warm October weather     

seems a distant memory, the migrant bird  

have mostly moved on and been replaced     

by incoming winter visitors. Two              

Bittems have been seen regularly at           

Castle Water, mainly in the evening when 

they come out of their feeding areas  

within the reed beds to fly to their    

roosting site. This is also the best time to 

watch the Little Egrets arriving at the 

roost and there is the chance of seeing a 

Kingfisher or Water Rail. Recent       

management work at Castle Water has 

focused on creating channels and        

removing willows which will take over if 

left alone, with the aim of improving and 

increasing the reed bed habitat to        

encourage birds such as the Bittem, along 

with other wildlife. We have just started 

work on converting part of an island in to 

a reed bed. This will be achieved with  

the help of volunteers during work parties 

on the first and third Tuesday of every 

month. If you wish to help out with this 

and other tasks over the winter, please 

come along - we meet in Rye Harbour 

Car Park at 10am.                              

Many species of wildfowl and waders are 

at their highest numbers during the     

winter. Birds in good numbers this   

month have included up to 1200 Golden 

Plovers at Castle Farm, 500 Coots, 450 

Oystercatchers, 360 Lapwings and 340 

Dunlin on the beach. One of the recent 

highlights has been a flurry of Little 

Auks, mostly along the shore around mid 

month, with at least five on 14th. The 

Little Auk is very common on its Arctic 

breeding grounds but very rare at Rye 

Harbour, with only a few singles seen 

before. They arrived after northerly gales 

in the North Sea pushed them down in to 

the Channel. Also associated with this 

influx was a Shag at the river mouth on 

16th. Other birds of note have included 

Marsh Harrier at Castle Water, 5 Avocets 

on 14th, Short-eared Owl,                   

Yellow-browed Warbler and Snow    

Bunting.                                             

Forthcoming events........                      
The Lime Kiln Cottage Information    

Centre will be open at weekends and 

most Wednesdays 10 till 4. We sell a 

variety of nature reserve gifts, reports, 

books, etc, so if you're stuck for ideas for 

Christmas presents why not call in.  

Beach Clean - Sun 2 December - come 

along and help us clear the litter off the 

beach. Meet at Rye Harbour Car Park 

10am or come and join us on the beach 

between then and 1pm.                      

Guided Walk - Sun 9 December - a two 

mile circular walk around the beach and 

Temery Pool to look for wintering birds, 

led by the Warden. Meet at Rye Harbour 

Car Park at 2 pm. No charge, but        

donations to the nature reserve welcome.        

Warden: Paul Troake 
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" Winter is now upon us and many of the cruiser boats moored in the harbour have            
been taken ashore for winter lay-up. Work ceases on the Admiralty jetty for the next 
few months with the contractors returning at the end of February to continue the up 
grading of this facility.  

As further prove that the waters of the harbour and adjacent coastlines are becoming 
cleaner I am informed that a number of previously unseen visitors have taken up  
residence. A giant turtle weighing some 20 kilos was caught in a fisherman's net off 
the harbour. Sadly, she was found to be dead- Being tagged the local fish merchant 
forwarded details to a Parisian university. "Sammy Seal" is often seen in the middle 
channel opposite the industrial sites. It has now been in the river for some three 
months Again, I am further informed that large shoals of Sand Eels have been sited 
playing under the workmen's lights by the Admiralty Jetty. These were last seen in 
the harbour over forty years ago.  

Ships recently visiting the harbour include Hoo Creek, Hoo Venture, Hoo Beech all 
owned by T Lapthornes" of Rochester, Kent; each carrying some 1350 tons of road- 
tone for RMC of Robertsbridge. The "Diamonde" (80m LOA) and the 
"Mitchell" (82m LOA) carried between them 4,100 tons of aggregates from North 
Wales taking 328 lorries from the Motorways. At the end of October well over 
100,000 tons of cargo had been imported into Rye Wharf.  

The Rye Fairway Buoy, positioned two miles off Rye and first sited in 1965, has now 
been taken over by Trinity House, The General Lighthouse Authority for the U.K. 
This important sea mark (annual running costs - £3,000) used by shipping visiting 
Rye and transiting the English Channel now has a secure future with the possibility 
of upgrading at a later date.  

It has been announced that the Harbour of Rye, presently owned and operated by the 
Environment Agency is NOT to be transferred to the British Waters Board as had 
been feared. Government Ministers have debated this transfer over a number of years 
but discussions were finally laid to rest with a Press announcement by the Chief   
Executive of the Agency, Barbara Young, earlier this Month.  

Rye is a nominated Fisheries Harbour under the 1951 Sea Fish Industry Act, The 
controlling body being MAFF (Now 'Department of the Environment Food and   
Rural Affairs" or DEFRA) has been transferred to the Secretary of State for 
Transport, Local Government and the Regions (3rd December 2001). This in affect 
means the harbour is under the authority one ministry as far as funding of harbour 
operations are concerned and should simplify financial management.  

We, at the harbour office continue to manage the shipping and all other activities 
during the Christmas break ably assisted by Steve Kemp, the pilot to ensure that  
shipping arrives at Rye Wharf, even on Christmas day.  

Harbour Master’s Comments 

Carl Baggwell (Harbour Master) Best Wishes and a Happy New Year  
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General Information 

Local Tide Times 

 

Flood Warnings 

Local Police 

Mobile Library 

The Library van will be parked in Rye  

Harbour Road every fortnight. 

December 

3rd & 17th 

Your Local Police Station No. 

0845 607 0999 

Citizens Advice 

Mondays - 10.00am - 12.00pm 

Wednesdays - 2.00pm - 4.00pm 
No Appointment Necessary  

The Fun Bus will be in Rye Harbour on the following dates: 
Tues 4th, December 10.00 am -12.00 pm  - Tues 18th, December 10.00 am -12.00 pm  

End of Term Christmas Party 

FUN BUS   

Floodline 

0845  988 1188 

The Rye Partnership News 

The purchase of the vacant Rye 

Harbour Village Store on behalf 

of the community is proceeding 

towards exchange of contacts. 

Hopefully this will be achieved 

before Christmas.                  

Refurbishment and fitting out of 

the building will take place during 

the early part of the year and the 

shop is targeted to open for Easter 

2002 - here's hoping!  

A number of planning            

applications to develop the    

derelict industrial site in Rye 

Harbour Road are receiving  

objections from the Highways 

Agency due to the inadequate 

junction where the road meets the 

A259. The Rye Partnership has 

brought together the key players, 

including industrial site owners, 

to resolve this issue and have  

                                               

obtained funds to 'pump prime' a 

solution. A development brief is 

being prepared which should be 

available for consultation in the 

new year.                                     

A key objective of the Partnership 

is to ensure that significant     

environmental improvements 

(including a footpath) accompany 

any significant development of 

workspace accommodation. 

Watch this space for information 

on progress.         Mark Evershed 

Rye Harbour Village         

Stores                                        
Rye Harbour Road Business 

Development                                                     
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Local Bus Times 

 

Explanation of Codes:  NS: Not Saturdays        S: Saturdays Only      N+:  Not School Days       + :  School Days Only      A:  As Local Rider 300 to/from this point            

B: Runs via Thomas Peacock School on schooldays     C:  Continues to/starts at Guestling School     H:  Not a Local Rider Service          

325 / 326 

Recommended Last Posting Dates 

For Christmas 

 

First Class                      21st December 

Second Class                  18th December 

Have You Any Old 

Records? 

If you have any old LP’s 

or Records you don’t 

want Please bring them 

to 5 Penstock Terrace             

For Sale Pine drop side 

cot, 

Two calor Gas Fires 

Please Call on  

                 01797 227773 

Classified 
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Youth Page 

Golden Jubilee 

CHILDRENS XMAS 

PARTY                        

Rye Harbour Children's 

Xmas Party will be held on 

Sunday 16 December at     

the village hall, to start at 

4pm-7pm. All children    

from the age of 0-11yrs    

will be very welcome,      

older children are welcome  

to come along and help. 

There will be an              

Entertainer at 6pm, and   

Father Christmas will be 

coming along with               

 

                                        

presents. We will play    

some party games; Tea will 

be served at about 5pm.     

We hope all the children   

will come along and join in 

the fun. Mums and Dads, if 

you could bring along a   

plate of party food or a    

Bottle of Drink, all          

donations would be         

welcome.                         

Please see Page 2 (Jumble) 

Youth Sports Training  

 
There is an opportunity for 

youth s under the age of 16, 

Girls & Boys to participate 

in a general sports training 

session being held locally in 

January & run by the Sports 

Development Officer 

(Rother Council), it is     

entirely FREE & there are    

a couple of places available. 

If you are interested please 

contact:  

Julie on 229001  

HM QUEEN ELIZABETH II 

- GOLDEN JUBILEE 3 RD 

JUNE 2002 The Village Hall  

Management Committee are 

currently raising money to 

celebrate the Golden Jubilee 

of HM Queen Elizabeth II.  

It is anticipated that all     

children 16 years old or 

younger on 3rd June 2002, 

living permanently in Rye 

Harbour, will receive a    

commemorative Mug and 

Crown (coin) free.  

We are hoping to hold some 

form of fun day on the     

Coronation Field (also known 

as the School Green),        

possibly a sports day for the 

kids. In the  

evening we are hoping to 

have a B-B-Q and music 

where the whole community 

can come together as one.  

If you've got a young person 

living in your house, who will 

be 16 years old or younger on 

3rd June 2002, living       

permanently in Rye Harbour, 

then make sure that you   

register their name in the 

register which is held at 17 

Tram Road; to ensure that 

their free mug and crown is 

reserved for them.  

 

Mugs and Crowns (coins) will 

be available for anyone over 

16 on 3rd June 2002 to buy at 

a cost of £5 each item. A £l  

deposit will be required for 

each mug ordered and the full 

£5 for each crown.  

If you have any ideas for the 

day and or raising money then 

let us know. If you would like 

to volunteer your time to help 

on the day and or raise money 

then why not pop a note 

through the Village Hall  

letterbox and let us know.  

We hope that the Golden 

Jubilee will be as successful 

as the Queens Silver Jubilee.  

 

Steve Tollett for and on   

behalf of Rye Harbour     

Village Hall Management 

Committee 
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FISHING NEWS 
    ROUND THE BAY FOR MORE      
Fishing has been very slow in November 

so far, with a mixture of things all      

contributing, from the usual different 

weather patterns, to the French market, 

which we rely on more and more.        

The mild temperature has made it       

difficult to keep scallops very long and 

has slowed their roeing up, which brings 

them into tip-top condition, resulting in, 

not very much demand and a poor price. 

Only a couple of smaller boats have start-

ed, with the bigger vessels holding back 

another month.                                    

With the wind going into the N. West 

round to the N. East and a big set of tides, 

it has meant local conditions have not 

been ideal. The wind in this direction sets 

up a lot of ebb tide and with that, it mud-

dies the water, keeping the cod and whit-

ing higher in the water along with the 

smaller fish, which they feed on.        

Usually prevailing Westerly winds keep 

the tides a bit more equal and the flood 

tide    clearing the muddy water, with the 

result of two of the usual four hauls in a 

normal trip, are fished in what is thought 

to be better conditions.                        

Local boats that fish with set gill nets, 

have had the same  problem, their nets 

being fished on the bottom and the fish 

staying higher in the water and keeping 

just out of reach, even when the tide is at 

its high water or low water slack. To 

prove the point, on the day of writing, the 

wind did back out to the S. West, then fell 

very fine with the water clearing, to give 

ideal conditions and one of the best days 

fishing so far.                                          

So a promising start to the winter fishing, 

has stalled a bit but as we know, you can't 

beat the weather.             BOY ASHORE 

Nine Days Wonder is now 

an Arts group and we 

would be pleased to hear 

from local artists who 

would consider producing 

a piece of sculpture for the 

next -Art Walk'. We are 

also planning an exhibition 

about the river Rother, in 

the constantly changing 

seasons of our lives; the 

river is a reminder of our 

connection to the greater 

expanse of water that leads 

us to new horizons. If you 

have any memories to 

share about life on and 

around the Rother, or    

photographs I could see, 

please let me know on 

227800. Thank you.  

Sue Quatermass 

WILLIAM THE CONQUERER 
Sat. 1st Dec. Live music with X.L. 8.30 pm to 11.00pm                                                                        

Sat. 22nd Dec. Live Music with Toucan 8.30pm to 11.00pm                                                              

Sun.23 Dec. Kids Xmas Party By invitation only.                                                                              

Name list in pub, £2 per child. Age 11 & under                                                                               

Starts 5.30pm, Entertainer is Uncle Doughnut from 6.00pm                                                                

Closing date for name Sun. 16 Dec. 10.30pm                                                                                   

Mon. 31st Dec. New Years Eve - Disco with Raving Russel 8.00pm to 1.00am                                 

Christmas Menu is available from 11th Dec. to 21st Dec. Booking Only                                            

BERNIE, STEPHANIE, JESSICA & ALL THE STAFF would like to wish                                       

Everyone a Happy Xmas & New Year. 

Local Art Report 
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Rye Harbour Lifeboat Report 

This month, as usual for November, has 

been a quiet one as far as Life boating 

goes. All of the crew have been training 

on Sundays and Mondays as always. We 

have been running a Duke of Edinburgh 

award scheme, Bronze course for eight 

students from Rye Sea Cadets, Thomas 

Peacock College and Claveram College, 

all of whom seem very keen and are   

enjoying it.                                          

With the Memorial Service for the Crew 

of the Mary Stanford on the 18th I 

thought I would pass on a bit of history 

from an article presented to the Lifeboat 

Station in 1984 by Mary Owen, editor of 

The Rye Gazette.                                             

Who was Mary Stanford?          

Mr.John Stanford of Regent's Park died 

around 1880, leaving money to the Royal 

National Lifeboat Institution to endow a 

lifeboat to be named afiter his mother. 

This was stationed at Rye to take the 

place of the former boat stationed near 

the Camber Coastguard station. This was 

the first Mary Stanford, she was 34 feet 

long and rowed ten oars double banked, 

says "The Lifeboat" reporting the    

launching ceremony on 8th September 

1881. After a procession through Rye 

Town the Lifeboat was taken to the 

Strand and launched. A crowd of some 

four to five thousand people attended. 

She launched on service 1 1 times saving 

35 lives and was replaced in due course 

by "Edward and Lucile".                         

In 1916 the second Mary Stanford     

Lifeboat took up station at Rye. She was 

to launch on service 16 times and save 10 

lives, before she capsized with the loss of 

all 17 crew on 15th November 1928.  

After the disaster the Stanford family 

wished to give the RNLI a replacement 

boat. In 1929 Ballycotton on the south 

coast of Ireland was due a new boat and 

RNLI officials went over to talk to the 

crew, to ask if they minded having a boat 

with the same name, as the one that had 

only recently been lost at Rye Harbour. 

Without exception all the crewmen 

agreed that the name should be carried 

on. It would, they said, be a tribute to the 

Rye Harbour Boat and it's Crew, who  

had been defeated only by the elements. 

In 1930 the third "Mary Stanford" went 

into service. She was launched 83 times 

and saved 101 lives. In 1959 she was 

replaced by the "Ethel Mary", Mary  

Stanford became a standby boat and was 

later sold for use as a pilot boat at     

Shannon.  

Richard Tollett 
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APPLE DRINK 

  

Makes good use of  

windfall Apples  

 

3.5 lb Apples  

1 Gallon (8 pints) Water  

2 Lemons  

2 Oranges  

2.5 Ib Sugar  

 

Mince or Cmsh Apples,  

Cover with Water,  

Leave 1 week - stir daily.  

Add rind and juice of  

Lemons and Oranges.  

Add Sugar,  

Leave 24 hrs.  

Strain and Bottle. 

SLOE GIN 

1 lb Sloes (ripe and sound)                                            

6 oz Sugar                                                                  

Gin                                                                           

Prick Sloes all over with a needle                             

Half fill jars with the Sloes                                    

Sprinkle with Sugar                                                  

Cover with Gin                                                        

Keep tightly covered in a fairly warm place (kitchen) 

for 3 months, shacking jars occasionally               

Strain Liquid                                                             

Bottle and seal tightly.                                              

This Drink improves if kept longer 

OLD FASHIONED MINCEMEAT 

(suitable for Vegetarians)  

                                                         

1.5 lb Cooking Apples -peeled, cored 

and chopped                                    

1.5 lb Raisins, 7.5 lb Currants or 2.25 

Ib Mixed Dried Fruit                         

6 oz Butter 7.5 Ib Soft Brown Sugar 

2 level Dessertspoons Cinnamon       

2 level Teaspoons Ground Gloves     

2 level Teaspoons Nutmeg                

2 level Teaspoons Mixed Spice .     

25 Pint Cider                                

Rind and Juice of 2 lemons         

Brandy or Rum optional - 2 Table- 

spoons                                               

In a large pan bring Cider to the boil. 

Add all Ingredients.                      

Cover and simmer gently for 30-40 

mins, stirring occasionally.          

Cool for a few mins                       

Stir in Brandy or Rum if used       

Pack in clean warm Jars              

Cover with Cling Film while still hot. 

Makes approx 6 Ib                       

Keep in fridge or somewhere cool  

 

NO COOK JAM  

1.25 lb Fresh Strawberries/ Raspberries or 

Blackberries                                                  

2 lb Caster Sugar .                                         

5 bottle Liquid Certo (Pectin)                        

2 Tablespoons Lemon Juice                        

In a large bowl, cmsh the fruit with a large 

spoon or Potato masher                             

Stir in Sugar. Leave in a warm place for 1 hr 

- Stirring occasionally                              

Add Certo and Lemon Juice                      

Stir continually for 2 mins                         

Fill clean dry Jam Jars with mixture       

Cover with foil and leave to stand in a warm 

Kitchen for 48 hrs.                                   

This Jam will freeze well and will keep for 

1 yr in the Freezer. Once a Jar is opened it 

should be kept in the Fridge. 

RECIPES 
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Let us start at Nook Point (no Western 

Arm) and shrimp nets lying on the beach 

with big stones on them to stop them 

blowing away, "They'll still be there 

when the owners need them."              

Turn to the North, up past Limekiln    

Cottage (ponty's) over the wooden      

footbridge (where Mackley's bridge is 

now).                                                   

Hurry a little because the tide will be up 

to the Martello Tower (no caravan park in 

those days).                                          

Past the Vicarage Comer, round the point 

to the boulder hard, where railway tracks 

are awaiting to be loaded with blue   

boulders from the shore.                       

The Ferry boat is picking up people on 

the Camber side, some have been       

caddying at the golf course.                     

A bit thirsty? Have a 'Vantas' in Mrs  

Tunbridge's cafe and shop. Back to     

Vicarage Comer, down Watson's Hill,  

the W.I. ladies are playing Croquet on the 

vicarage lawn. Up the main road past 

'Diggles' shop with Parrot in the window, 

Sit for a while on the Tampkin wall and 

look west up Ted's Dyke towards the  

gardens. Past the school green on your 

left and Monkey Island on the right 

(where the Wharf is now), Jempson's 

cows are in the field.                            

Past the church and steel works, through 

the white gates just past Spun, over  

Stag's Hole Gut (where the pollution is 

now!!!), called Stag's Hole because the 

hunt chased a stag into it!                      

Up past the chemical works and Johnny 

Carters, dodge all the potholes that are 

full of water in the old shingle road. Cut 

across from the wire fencing to the     

railway crossing missing out the shipyard 

bend, over the sluice, turn right at the 

tollgate, past Gasson's warehouse. The 

model laundry, Gauls garage, the Gas 

works, the Blacksmiths, the Pipes pub, 

through Cinque Ports St to the Railway 

pub, have a pint, a sit, and back to Rye 

Harbour down the railway line, and 

home.  

Dan'11 (Harbour Duck) 

A WALK DOWN MEMORY LANE  
For the Golden Oldies of Rye Harbour 
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Rye Harbour Church News 
 

 

Monthly Parish Eucharist of Christmas. 

Sunday 9th December 9-15  

The Eucharist of Christmas. Sunday 25th 

December also at 9-15  

During the past 30 years or so.            

Particularly in the western world, the 

birth of Jesus Christ in a stable in      

Bethlehem, and the eternal message of 

Peace to all men and women of good will 

have been pushed into the background by 

the incessant pressures and advertising by 

commercial interests.                           

Rye Harbour Church invites you to join 

them on Christmas morning at 9-15 to 

escape awhile from the hype and to find 

the real peace of Christmas, at the      

Eucharist of Christmas.                          

Church Correspondent 

Another "Ploughman's     

Lunch" was held in the        

Village Hall. Some of our    

regulars were ill, but            

nevertheless we still            

enjoyed our get together.       

We celebrated Arthur Berry's 

86th birthday and we had a 

lovely piece of Birthday cake, 

made by Arthur, a very rich 

Fruit Cake. 

Monday Luncheon Club 
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Rye Harbour Parent and Toddler Group 

Elsie dark has lent us this 

photo taken by her brother 

Bert Hedgler in 1921.We   

can all see what a great 

difference there is in the 

landscape.                     

Elsie thinks that the picture 

was taken years before the 

shop became a Post      

Office.                            

Her father Bert Hedgler 

senior, had it built as a 

shop, he later applied to be 

Sub Post Master in 1948.      

As you can all see, the  

picture was taken at the 

back of Tram Road, even 

before the little footpath 

was there.                    

There used to a duck pond 

there and I can remember 

skating on it with my 

Auntie Nell, it stretched 

right up to the allotments, 

where he kept his horse 

and cart, later to become 

a chicken shed.                    

The duck pond used to  

be a dumping ground, and 

Elsie tells me that her   

husband Norman went 

through it and found 

enough bits and pieces to 

build himself a bicycle. 

Our First Aid course     

started on 22nd Nov, due to 

circumstances beyond our 

control. We were let done  

at the last moment by    

Creche workers, which 

meant that most of our 

mums could not make   

alternative arrangements  

for their Toddlers and  

therefore could not start  

this course.                     

Our sincere apologies to all     

those concerned.          

However, the course went 

ahead and with the         

approval of the First Aid 

tutor, Julie and myself kept 

half the hall open for     

Parent and toddler, whilst 

Parents in the other half 

concentrated on their 

course.                         

When we meet again at     

P/T I hope we can discuss  

how to make courses more 

available to everyone.  

Don't forget our Christmas 

Party on the 19th December 

10.30-12.30.                  

With Amazing Daisy     

Daffodil: Songs, Puppet 

Show, Balloon Animals and 

a present from Santa's Sac.  

SEE YOU THERE!        

Karen Whitaker 

Local Interest 
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Congratulations 

Family Announcements 

 Reports were written  By Nanny Pat 

 

                                       On 

Halloween Night, the Vil-

lage Hall Management 

Committee redecorated the 

village hall, and made a 

lovely job of it. Those of 

us who aren't much good 

with a paint brush were 

making tea and coffee in 

the kitchen. The hall was 

open house to everyone 

who dressed up, and Pam 

had a bowl of apples in 

water, anyone who could 

get one out with his or her 

teeth had a prize. Lots of 

people came trick and 

treating, we had lots of 

fun. The toilets look     

especially nice, the colours 

were chosen by Viv Ennis 

and the painting done by 

Patrick,   

Well done. 

Hospital  
Lil Cutting is now out of hospital 

and when I visited her today, she 

looked better than when Joyce 

and I went to see her in Rye   

Memorial Care Centre. She was 

cooking a Sunday lunch; I 

thought it was a good sign. 

Hopefully we will soon see her 

out and about again in the      

village. Ann Chapman has not 

been too well for some time and 

as this Newsletter is going to 

print, she is in hospital. We all 

hope she will be home soon.  

MOLLY AND PAT are going to the Christmas Party at "Badgers Gate" on Dec 22nd 

at 4pm. If anyone would like to come along and join in the singing, please do. We are 

sure you'll get a cup of tea and a slice of Christmas cake. 

We have two more ladies in our Darts 

Team, and we welcome them, and hope 

they will enjoy the Darts Nights, both 

home and away. One correction to the 

report in the newsletter issue 2. It is not a 

cup we won, it is a Shield, Sorry Girls!  
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BIRTHDAYS 

Family Announcements 

Kris Jackson                     

24th December 2001       

Happy 14th birthday       

Love Mum, Dad Rebecca 

and Seb xxxx  

Seb Jackson                    

22nd November 2001      

Happy 16th Birthday Love 

Mum, Dad, Rebecca         

and Kris xxx  

Michelle Tuohy 

Happy 9th   

Birthday, 21st 

Nov, lots of love 

Mum, Dad and 

Christopher xxx  

Christopher              

Tuohy Happy 3rd  

Birthday, 1st Dec.      

lots of love            

Mummy, Daddy        

and Michelle xxx 

Happy 3rd  

Birthday     

Charlotte, on 

27th December, 

lots of love 

Mummy, Daddy 

and Tammy.xxx  

Happy Birthday      

Tammy 8yrs on        

December 24th,         

lots of love             

mummy, Daddy         

and Charlotte.xxx  

Alfie Prosser Age 

5, 17th Nov, Had a 

wonderful 'Disco 

Party' at the village 

hall! What a 

smashing venue, 

we will certainly 

do it again!      

Love Kass .xxx  

Elseie Haffenden, 

known to us old uns     

as Todd, celebrated    

her 90th Birthday        

on November 26th.     

As a real Harbour   

Duck we all hope       

she has a lovely              

celebration. 

We have missed Pat and Ken Fantom at the lunches; Pat has been very poorly but is looking much better. At the moment 

she is visiting her daughter in Switzerland.                                                                                                                           

Pat and Ken Rook, have also been missed, we hope that Ken is able to come out and about a bit more, he has not been at 

all well lately, but hopefully he will improve soon.                                                                                                          

Sylvia Alford is beginning to get back to her old self again and hopes to be out and about again in a few days, she thanks 

people for their good wishes and all the friends who visited her while she was ill.                                           Nanny Pat 


